
MEMORANDUM 

 

July 16, 2004 

 

TO:  File 

 

FROM: Sam Stone 

 

RE:  Horse Creek Stewardship Program 

Horse Creek at Goose Pond Road (HCSW-2)  

            High Chlorophyll  Levels Impact Assessment 

 

In April 2004 the Horse Creek at Goose Pond Road (HCSW–2) sample location  

experienced chlorophyll levels above the trigger level of 15 ug/l as established in the 

IMC / Authority Settlement Agreement dated March 5, 2003. As stipulated by that 

agreement IMC proceeded to implement an impact assessment of these conditions and 

transmitted the written assessment to the Authority (see attached). The Authority staff in 

cooperation with Earth Balance has reviewed and discussed IMC’s assessment and 

provide the following comments. 

 

The chlorophyll levels over the past year are all below the trigger level and are relatively 

low at Stations 1, 3, and 4. From this information we can agree with IMC that the 

chlorophyll levels in excess of the trigger level found at Station 2 is most likely not 

related to phosphate mining activities located upstream of Station 1 and is likely related 

to some local condition at or upstream of Station 2. Special purpose sampling that 

occurred on May 27, 2004 showed that Horse Creek about 25 yards upstream of Station 2 

is a more natural channel and has chlorophyll levels below the trigger level. This line of 

evidence supports the conclusion that low flow conditions and possibly pooled water at 

the sample site is the cause of the high chlorophyll levels.  

 

Historical information was reviewed on Horse Creek. (see Table 2 from Annual Report 

on Water Quality Status and Trends in the Peace and Myakka River Basins by CHEC 

dated June 2001) From this table it was found that for the period 1997-2000 that Station 1 

(Horse Creek near Myakka Head) had chlorophyll levels range from below detection 

levels (BDL) to 129 ug/l and that Station 4 (Horse Creek near Arcadia) had chlorophyll 

levels range from BDL to 31.5 ug/l. This information shows that chlorophyll levels have 

in the past exceeded the trigger level of 15 ug/l. 

 

As a result of this event the Authority and IMC will continue to monitor for chlorophyll 

at Station 2 with the expectation that levels will return to normal with increased flows 

during the summer wet season.  

 

xc: Pat Lehman 

 Sunny Diver 

 Ralph Montgomery 
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